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RE:  Attorney General Opinion Request
Cherokee County District Clerk’s Office
Cherokee County District Attorney’s Office

Pursuant to 402.042 and 402.043 of the Texas Government Code, this office requests a formal
written opinion on the following questions:

Questions:

According to Art. 18.02 (b) of the Texas Code of Criminal Procedure the affidavit for a search
warrant becomes public information when the associated search warrant is executed. From this
point forward, the magistrate’s clerk is required to make a copy of the affidavit available for public
inspection in the clerk’s office during normal business hours.

This rule does not “seemingly” require the public disclosure of the “warrant” or the “warrant
return”.

When there is an ongoing criminal investigation, is the “warrant” and “warrant return” associated
with an affidavit subject to disclosure under Art. 18.02 of the T.X.C.C.P, subject to disclosure
requirements under the Texas Public Information Act, or any other law or regulation of the State
of Texas?

Alternatively, are the “warrant” and “warrant return” associated with the affidavit exempt from
disclosure under the Texas Public Information Act by the Judiciary Exception under

§552.003(B)(i).
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Background:

Rusk Police Department initiated a criminal investigation in early March of 2020. As part of this
investigation, the Rusk Police Department executed a search warrant on a residence on March 10
2020. This investigation is still ongoing.

On March 19, 2020, a local attorney's office requested a copy of the supporting affidavit for the

March 10, warrant as well as the search warrant itself, and a copy of the return and inventory,
(Attached)

The Cherokee County District Clerk’s office mailed the Warrant affidavit to the Attorney’s office
via normal mail.

After reviewing the pertinent statutes and judicial precedents it is unclear whether the disclosure
of the warrant is required, or whether it can be prevented as there is an ongoing criminal
investigation under §552.108(a) of the Texas Public Information Act which can exempt certain
items from open records disclosure.

The District Clerk has requested the District Attorney's Office seek clarification on this matter
from the Attorney General’s Office.

Please contact me if I can be of further assistance. Thank you for your guidance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Shep C

Elmer Beckworth
District Attorney
Cherokee County
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CC:  The Clerk of District Court Allison Dotson
Cherokee County District Clerk’s Office
135 S. Main St.
2™ Floor
Rusk, Texas 75785

Boren and Mims PLLC
216 W, Erwin St. Ste 300A
Tyler, Texas 75702





